
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

 

Write to us at: YorkRegion@metrolinx.com 
Call us at: 416-202-4453 
Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 
Visit the website: metrolinx.com/KingCity  

As with all construction, work may be adjusted, 
rescheduled or extended due to weather conditions or 
unforeseen circumstances. 

 

Barrie Corridor: Replacement of Utility Poles 
& Cables at 15th Sideroad & Bathurst  Monday 

November 14th to Friday December 20th, 8:00AM-5:00PM  

 
Overview  
Metrolinx is continuing to make 
progress on upgrades to the Barrie 
corridor in support of GO Expansion 
and future electrification. Starting 
this November, we will be pulling 
and terminating hydro cables and 
poles and conductors from OH to 
UG as well installing new poles and 
conductors. 
 
 
What does this mean to you?  
• Nearby residents will experience 
noise from the radial boom derrick 
(RBD) truck. 

• Westbound lane on 15th sideroad will be closed to facilitate construction. Traffic diversion 
will be in place to keep vehicles moving.   

• Work will be completed during the day and will not involve work in the overnight hours.  
 
What to expect 
Construction will begin Monday November 11th to Friday December 20th. Work will occur between 
the hours of 8:00AM-5:00PM. Please note that work may be delayed or extended due to 
unforeseen circumstances and weather.  
  
To safely remove the old hydro cables, pole, conductors and install the new poles and conductors, 
The level crossing on 15th sideroad will be reduced to one lane of traffic. Residents should expect 
increased traffic and construction crews directing traffic flow.  
 

mailto:YorkRegion@metrolinx.com
https://twitter.com/GOExpansion
https://www.metrolinx.com/en/projects-and-programs/barrie-line-go-expansion/what-were-building/king-city-go-station


  

  

Write to us at: YorkRegion@metrolinx.com 
Call us at: 416-202-4453 
Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 
Visit the website: : metrolinx.com/KingCity 

As with all construction, work may be adjusted, 
rescheduled or extended due to weather conditions or 
unforeseen circumstances. 

 

Nearby residents can expect to experience noise associated with general construction 
activities and equipment (such as drill rigs, hydrovac trucks, excavators and boom trucks). 
Sound monitoring technology will be utilized to monitor noise and vibration levels related to 
work.  
 
We appreciate your patience while we make the necessary improvements for future expansion on 
the Barrie GO line.  
 
Questions  
We have a dedicated community relations team in place to work with residents and businesses in 
the York Region. If you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us anytime 
at: YorkRegion@metrolinx.com 
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